
 

 

  
 
 
 
June 25, 2024  
 
 
Dear Scarborough Community Council, 
 
SUBJECT: Hupfield Trail No U-Turn Signs 
 
My office has received concerns from Mary Shadd Public School regarding U-turns 
being made in the vicinity of the two schools on Hupfield Trail.  
 
In response to these concerns and to encourage safe driving practices around Mary 
Shadd Public School and Sacred Heart Catholic school, I am requesting that no U-turn 
signs be posted on Hupfield Trail. 
 
City of Toronto staff have reviewed this recommendation and have no objections. 
 
Recommendations: 
 

1. City Council prohibit northbound and southbound U-turn movements at all times 
on Hupfield Trail, between McLevin Avenue and Overlord Crescent/Rovinelli 
Road. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jennifer McKelvie 
Deputy Mayor, City of Toronto 
City Councillor, Scarborough-Rouge Park 


